
Township of Lower Alsace, Berks County, PA 
May 11, 2017 

 
The Lower Alsace Board of Supervisors met in regular session on Thursday,  May 11, 
2017 at 6:30 P.M. in the Township Municipal Building, 1200 Carsonia Avenue, 
Reading, PA. 
 

I. ATTENDANCE 
 

Board members present included Jim Oswald and John Theodossiou; Todd Weikel was 
not present.  Also in attendance were Township residents: Homer Williams, and Joe 
Liddy; Additionally, Lori Williams attended from the Reading Eagle.  
 

II. APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES 
 

A motion to approve the minutes of the April 27,  2017 Lower Alsace Township 

Supervisors’ Meeting was made by Supervisor Oswald, seconded by Supervisor 

Theodossiou and all voted yes to approve. 

  

III. SUPERVISOR LIAISON REPORTS WERE PRESENTED   

 

A. Road Department  

 

B. Central Berks Regional Police Commission   

 

C. Lower Alsace Fire Company and Ambulance Association  

 

 

IV. TREASURER’S REPORT / LIST OF BILLS 

 

A. A motion was made by Supervisor Theodossiou and seconded by Supervisor 

Oswald to approve the March Treasurer’s report and for payment of the list of 

bills in the amount of $67,852.98 for the General Fund and $31,871.25 from the 

Fire Tax Fund.  

 

V. DEPARTMENTAL REPORTS SUBMITTED FOR APPROVAL 

 

A. Manager  

 

1. A motion to authorize a new rate of pay of $15 per hour for part time work for Ray 

Werts retroactive to  Payroll #8 or April 1, 2017 was approved by way of a motion 

made by Supervisor Theodossiou and seconded by Supervisor Oswald and all 

voted yes. 

 

2. The Manager then updated the Supervisors on the discussions of the Reading 120 

Bike Race proposed for September 9, 2017. She indicated that the budget 

submitted by the township was approved by the Race Committee and that the 

Township was given assurance by Mr. Pete Barbey that the Township will be paid 

for the public works and police services related to the event. 
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B. Central Berks Police Department  

 

1. April report was submitted 

 

VI. NEW BUSINESS 

 

1. Supervisor Oswald thanked Homer Williams for his assistance and 

volunteer time spent during the Earth Day clean up at the Township 

Building. 

  

VII. PUBLIC COMMENT  

 

1. Mr. Liddy, Township Resident from Byram Street across the Antietam 

Swimming Pool, thanked the Supervisors for the recent efforts on speed 

enforcement in his neighborhood. 

 

VIII. ADJOURNMENT 

 

Hearing no further business the meeting adjourned at  6:50 PM. The next regular  

meeting will be held on Thursday, May 25, 2017 at 6:30 PM in the Township 

Municipal Building. 
 
 

 

 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Terry Styer 
Manager, Secretary / Treasurer 
 
 

 

 


